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View from The Chair  

Neighbourhood Plan:  As you will all know by now, the NP questionnaire has duly been delivered across the NP area of Cheddon Fitzpaine and West Monkton.  The deadline for returns has passed and I am pleased to report we have received 440 submissions.  This equates to a return of 18%, apparently very healthy for this type of project.  Thankfully over half were completed online, which has minimised the time-consuming task of manual entry by our team of volunteers.

As Parish Councillors, we take every opportunity to talk to local residents and like to think that we have a finger on the pulse of parish life.  Never before, though, have we had the opportunity that this survey represents to gain such wide-ranging feedback from so significant a proportion of the community.  We are now busy collating and analysing the results, which will be published in full at the earliest opportunity.

In the meantime, I’d like to address an argument that we’ve encountered several times over the course of the NP project.  It runs along the following lines:  “What’s the point of all this?  It’s too late to change what’s happening now anyway!”   The exact form of words varied according to the individual but the common thread was a shared sense of frustration at the widespread development already taking place around them; and a belief (based on misunderstanding) that, by engaging in this neighbourhood planning project, they could still influence development projects, which – while not yet under construction – had already gone through planning.

The point is that, while what’s passed is done, we absolutely CAN influence future developments through our Neighbourhood Plan; if not in terms of scale, then certainly in terms of quality.  We therefore would urge anybody who thinks the NP a waste of time to reconsider and support it in the referendum when the time comes.

Denise Webber, Chairman, Cheddon Fitzpaine PC
Tel: 01823 451720; Mobile: 07788 52226


Contributions for the next Newsletter to the Parish Clerk by 16th May 2016 please!
cheddon@live.co.uk
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As this picture taken at West Monkton Village Hall shows, business was brisk at some of the recent NP events.

Cheddon Fitzpaine Church Report
Cheddon Fitzpaine Church is part of a United Benefice with West Monkton, Kingston St. Mary and Broomfield. The Benefice Office is open on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday from 9:30am to 1:30pm.  For marriage and baptism enquiries, please contact the office.  Tel:  01823 451257, E-mail: kbcparishes@btinternet.com       
I am delighted to report positive developments in our search for a new Rector.  Following the disappointment of no interest in the two national advertisements we placed in 2015, we must accept that there are a dozen pages full of adverts for clergy every week in Church Times and that there are far more jobs than applicants to fill them. 

During the last few months a group of representatives from the four churches have met together to tackle the challenge laid before us. We soon realized that we needed a fresh vision of how we would meet the opportunities presented by the large housing developments in the parishes of West Monkton and Cheddon Fitzpaine whilst at the same time maintaining the ministry in the four rural villages.

We changed the focus of the post to "new Rector with a Pioneer Mission to work in new communities and the four existing rural parishes". A new advertisement was placed in the Church Times on 5th February and, by the closing date of 11th March, we had received three excellent applications for this challenging new post. The interviews will take place on 14th & 15th April. 			***
It is that time of year again when we need to think about having churchyard working parties to keep on top of the weeding and pruning.  Last year our working parties made good progress in tackling very overgrown areas and maintaining the main churchyard.  We are planning two evenings rather than our usual Saturday mornings to see if this suits people better.  So please come & join us on Friday 6th May and Friday 10th June from 6pm to 8.30pm. Refreshments will be provided but please bring your own tools, secateurs, gloves, kneelers etc.

***
The Annual Parochial Church Meeting will be held in Cheddon Church during and after the Holy Communion service on Sunday 10th April at 9.30am. All very welcome. The Annual Report booklet will be available in Church from Easter Sunday.
Pauline Stone, Churchwarden
Tel: 01823 277637; Mob: 07984 055574

Cheddon Fitzpaine Church School
Our school has had a very productive year resulting in a ‘Good’ Ofsted rating and a ‘league table’ position of 276 out of 21,000 in the country.  This is a tremendous achievement less than two years after the school was placed in Special Measures.  A parent recently posted on the school website that they are “proud” their child attends Cheddon School – a comment that that Head Teacher Duncan is equally proud to proudly cite as his ultimate reward.

Jason Woollacott, Chair of Governors
Tel: 01823 350663; Mob: 07940 277413

Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall
The Cheddoners show at the beginning of the month was a huge success.  All three performances were very well attended, and very well received.  The finances are not finalised, but will be reported next time.

The Cheddon Flower Show celebrates its 70th year on July 30th.  For those wishing to take part, schedules are available at Pyrland Farm Shop, from Jane Lown on 01823 412750, or on the Parish Council website. Entry categories range from vegetables, through flowers to handicrafts, photography and poetry, so please get involved.
If you can't, then just turn up on the day and enjoy the stalls, cakes, music and other attractions that make this such a good village fete.  (The rumour mill is suggesting that a famous ex-village resident will be opening the show this year – watch this space!)
To mark this special anniversary, there will be an evening party with BBQ at the Hall, for which a Rod Stewart tribute act has been booked – more details and booking information to follow.

The Film Club is now well established and the recent screening of BROOKLYN was much appreciated by all who attended.  (See back page for future films.)

The Hall is busier than ever, so if you’re thinking of booking for a children's or family party, please give us plenty of notice (we are already taking some party bookings for 2017).
Malcolm Lown, Chairman Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall Trustees 01823 412750

Marcus Walker, Hall Manager 01823 413925
Email: info@cheddonfitzpainevillagehall.co.uk
www.cheddonfitzpainevillagehall.co.uk/bookings.html

Pastoral Care Group - date for your diary!
Come and enjoy coffee (or tea) with cake and a chat to your neighbours - old and new - on Saturday May 21st at 10:30am.  My address is Green End, Rowford, Cheddon Fitzpaine and, because parking is limited, the school have kindly agreed to let us use their car park. (Anyone with mobility problems is of course very welcome to park at the house).  The entrance to my lane is about 100 yards past the school between Rowford House and Rowford Cottage.  There is a small sign saying Green End and there will be directions from there.  If you would like a lift or need any other information, please just ring me.
Liz Thompson, Group Co-ordinator
Tel: 01823 451529


Cheddon Fitzpaine Parish Church ‘100 Club’

The ‘100 Club’ raises funds to help maintain the Parish Church.  Winners of the latest draws are:
(February) Ann Pugh £50, Diana Taylor £10;
(March) Liz Thompson £50, Rhona Ashton £10.     

For more information about the Church ‘100 Club’ contact Churchwarden, Pauline Stone by ‘phone on 01823 277637 or e-mail at pauline.stone@live.co.uk
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Cheddon Sewing Bee meet every Monday afternoon in the Memorial Hall’s Committee Room. A core group of 12-14 ladies share their various skills including patchwork, tapestry, knitting, crochet, beadweaving, toy-making and embroidery.  
Contact: Pat Walker on 01823 412230.
Hestercombe
Exciting things are happening at Hestercombe House & Gardens! Here’s our summary of Chief Executive Philip White’s recent Annual Parish Meeting report:

Following the opening of Hestercombe House in 2014 with its new contemporary art gallery and restaurant, 2015 was a very successful year with the highest ever number of visitors (87,500 - a 5% increase on the previous year).  The current 4,500 memberships equate to some 7,500 individual (mostly local) members.

The popular second- hand book shop raised £24,000 in its first full year.  It is completely run by volunteers and the funds raised go towards the restoration and conservation of the site.  Donations of books are always gratefully received and can be Gift Aided by UK tax payers, thereby increasing their value to the charity by 25%.

Plans are afoot to re-open the Victorian drive to pedestrians (subject to final agreement with the Crown Estate and the agricultural tenant) and work is in progress on a network of footpaths and routes to link Taunton with the Quantock Hills.  The Hestercombe team is working with the village school and Memorial Hall to improve car-parking facilities for parents and hall users while allowing the continued
restoration of woodland verges and eventual replanting of an avenue of trees along the drive.

The Trustees have recently adopted a 5-year development plan, which will also see further restoration of the gardens and the house, the creation of artists’ studios at the rear of the house, a performance space within the building and eventually the creation of a new garden for the 21st century around Combe House.   Application for planning permission for the artists’ studios could be made later this year with fundraising starting in 2017.  With the encouragement of Taunton Deane, Hestercombe has
applied to be allowed to host a sculpture drawn from the Poppies at the Tower of London called Weeping Window, which would be exhibited against Hestercombe House early next year.

A timely Police warning
The following message came in to us within the context of Neighbourhood Watch:

“This is the time of year when historically there is an increase in the theft of items from sheds, garages, barns, stables etc.  This message is sent as a reminder to all members regarding security of this type.  Recent crimes have highlighted lawn mowers, ride-on mowers, tools, fuel and pedal cycles amongst items stolen.  Please take a few minutes to check the 

security of property and make any necessary maintenance. Making sure that locks are properly fitted and used, alarms are in good order and are set, tools/ machinery/cycles etc. are properly marked and secured whenever possible can help to prevent you becoming a victim of crime.”

Area updates

Cheddon The footpath at Cheddon Lawns has been cleared and tidied following the storm damage.

Maidenbrook looks set to become a bit more presentable over the next few months, thanks to the scheduled refurbishment of the play area and re-hogging of the canal path.  Better yet, we are hopeful of seeing the area finally adopted by TDBC before the end of 2016 now that all parties are talking to each other and appear committed to resolving this long-standing issue.

A number of residents request that car parking be confined to driveways (the grass is to be kept clear for the mowers in the summer).  This is the perennial problem of people using their garage for storage, resulting in more cars parked on the roadways than they were designed to accommodate.  While neither the Parish Council nor the Police have jurisdiction to ‘police’ this matter (except where it results in an obstruction, it is surely in all our interests to be considerate neighbours.

The blocked drain in Maidenbrook Lane by Field Cottage has finally been jetted and the gulley cleared by SCC after two years of asking!

Nerrols Work on the New Nerrols development has now started in the field to the north of Nerrols Drive.
Your Parish Council is pressing for the early provision of a second bus shelter with asphalt pathway opposite the one recently installed by the Crown roundabout.  Cllr Woollacott reports that the school proposed as part of the development will become part of an Academy Chain to be determined by tender.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Funds have been obtained via County Cllr M Adkins from the Health and Wellbeing Grant for a picnic table, bench, and concrete plinths at Stoney Furlong. 

Highways
The SID (speed indicator device) operational over the first fortnight in February at Lyngford Lane on the approach to the school recorded a median speed of 32mph (2mph above the posted speed limit of 30mph).  An 85%ile speed 1mph above the intervention limit of 36mph means that the SID remains on the rota.

Services at St. Mary’s Church, Cheddon

  3rd  April	 9.30am         Family Service
10th April 	 9.30am        Holy Communion
24th April             9.30am         Holy Communion
  1st  May	 9.30am         Family Service
  8th May              9.30am         Holy Communion
15th May              4-6pm          Messy Church (TBC) 
                                                  (Cheddon Memorial Hall)
22nd May            9.30 am         Holy Communion

Parish Council Meetings 2016 – 7.30 pm
In the Memorial Hall’s Committee Room: 
14th April; 12th May (Annual Meeting of Parish Council);   9th June;  14th  July;  8th September; 13th October;10th November;  8th December
________________________________________

cwmfilmclub@btinternet.com 01823 412278

Friday 15th April 2016
[image: ]

Alan Bennett’s play filmed with Maggie Smith in the title role, supported by a wealth of UK treasures – not least Alex Jennings as Bennett  himself and a roll call of rep players from other Bennett work such as ‘History Boys’.
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Friday 13th May 2016
‘HE NAMED ME MALALA’
Academy Award Winning Director Davis Guggenheim (An Inconvenient Truth - 2006) guides the audience into the life of Malala Yousafzi, the young Pakistani girl (youngest Nobel Prize Winner - 2014) who was shot in her school bus in 2012 by the Taliban. At the heart of this heartwarming film is the relatable and kind Malala, the daughter of outspoken father Toor Pekai, reserved mother Khushal and sister to two equally enjoyable brothers Ziauddin and Atal. 

Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall
Doors Open – 6.30pm for light refreshments
Short Film – 7.00pm  Main Film - approx 7.30pm
Tickets £6 at door
________________________________________

Next NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN Meeting
Tuesday 5th April 2016
Tuesday 10th May 2016
7-9 pm, West Monkton Village Hall

Volunteers required to assist in putting the Vision/Objectives/Policies together 
over next six months. 
Information is regularly uploaded to the parish website to keep everyone up to date between newsletters.


PARISH COUNCIL Contact Details
CHEDDON WARD
Mike Batsch, 01823 272376 mike.batsch@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk

Annie Durham, 01823 451514 annie.durham@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk

Liz Thompson, 01823 451529 liz.thompson@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 

Denise Webber (Chair), 01823 451720 denise.webber@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 

Jason Woollacott, 07940 277413 jason.woollacott@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk
MAIDENBROOK WARD
Rob Isaacs, 01823 333324 rob.isaacs@cheddonfitzpaine-pc.org.uk 
PARISH CLERK
Jo Pearson, 01823 259478
cheddon@live.co.uk

POLICE Local Contact Details
Hestercombe, Rowford & Cheddon Village
PCSO Tony.Wearmouth@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
(Yes, he’s back! His mobile no. is  07889 655312)
PC Charles.Gear@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
 
West Monkton / Maidenbrook / Nerrols & Rural Beat 
PC dean.chedzoy@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
PCSO Claire.Escott@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
PCSOEamonn.Leniston@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
 
Priorswood One Team (excl. Nerrols & Maidenbrook) 
PC Stephen.Linton@avonandsomerset.police.uk 
PCSO Georgia.Coles@avonandsomerset.police.uk
PCSO Thomas.comer@avonandsomerset.police.uk
PCSO sara.norman@avonandsomerset.police.uk
PCSO Natasha.Shattock@avonandsomerset.police.uk 

NB: Dial 999 for emergencies or 101 to make a formal/ logged report or request police action.
_______________________________________________________________________________________________
Published by Cheddon Fitzpaine Parish Council and distributed free throughout the parish
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